

PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY/TREASURER NEWSLETTER EDITOR DALE RUPP DICK WICKLUND ROSEMARY FRANK EUGENE FRANK

653-1054 777-9142 451-8187 451-8187

NEXT MEETING - MONDAY MARCH 13, 7:30

Upcoming meetings will feature

March: Tom Marson will show a vidio. A CHECK RIDE IN A P-40.

April: The FAA and the "VERTIGO CHAIR".

May: An FAA inspector will discuss what to do when they are doing a ramp check.

Don't forget the banquet Saturday March 11 Chuck Larsen will be our guest. Chuck was a former president of chapter 54 The banquet will be at Antonio's Restaurant, 1177 Clarence in St Paul. Johnson Parkway and Maryland Ave. See you there!

This article was in the last issue of TECHNICAL COUNSELOR NEWS

DISCOUNT DIL:

As a consumer of about 4 cases of aviation oil annually, I was shocked on a recent visit to our most popular discount warehouse, Sam's Club. There on main aisle, was a display of Aeroshell W100 for \$16 a case (\$1.33 a quart).

After immediately loading two cases onto my cart, I asked an employee how this specialized item got into there warehouse. She said, "All our airboat customers demanded it. They were offended by airport prices." The company's SWC code is 7168 for a 12-quart case.

Another tip from Technical Counselor News
Use your electric fuel pump to check for fuel leaks
without having to run the engine.

Mark your calenders for upcoming events

March 17: St Patrick's Day Open House, 2 PM - 7 PM Crystal Shamrock, Crystal Airport. 612/533-2214.

April 1: Fly-In Brat'n Chili Feed, Rummage Sale, Litchfield Municipal Airport, 9 AM - 2 PM. Contact Jim Swenson 612/693-6184

Gene



February 13, 1995 Rosemary Frank, Secretary

MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 1995 MEETING

The February meeting was brought to order at approximately 7:30 PM by Vice President Dick Wicklund with a good member turn out and one guest, Percy Parr.

Welcome Percy Parr. Come again!

Welcome new member Tom Marson. Tom is building a Dakota Hawk. Tom also showed us a short vidio on the Dakota Hawk and how well it flies and performs.

Upcoming banquet was discussed. Plans are finalized. Banquet will be held on Saturday, March 11th at Antonio's

Member John Thomas gave us a short talk on "How I got started in Aviation". Thanks John!

Program chairman Steve Ogborn ended the evening with a vidio on airframe welding.

The meeting was then adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted

Rosemary Frank, Secretary